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Frank Talk        

Because we can….And we care 

The focus for this year is 
Communications. We        
communicate Rotary within 
our Clubs: at our weekly 
meetings, in promoting our 
fundraisers, when                 
implementing our service  
projects, and seeking to      

attract new members. And we also do so 
when we inform our family 
members, associates at our 
work place, or friends and 
neighbors about our Rotary 
activities.  
 
We learned at our Rotary 
training sessions that social 
media is the PR tool of the 
present and future. I don’t 
doubt that this media has an 
enormous impact on “getting the message 
out”. However, I still feel the most effective 
tool for communicating Rotary is an Engaged 
Rotarian. This is a Rotarian who takes the 

Four-Way Test and the 
Object of Rotary to 
heart in all that he /she 
does.  It is not just a 
weekly recitation at the 
Club meeting, but a way 
of life. It is the way we 
think, say and do as a 
family member, in our 
business transactions, 
with the people we work 
with and the client we 

 

 

You are Invited To Lunch With * 

                     RI President Ron Burton  !! 
 

*Early Booking advised to avoid disappointment   

This year the Zone 24-32 Institute is in Cherry 
Hill, NJ. and they are offering a unique         
opportunity for any of our D7430 Rotarians to 
attend 2 special events. One is a Membership 
seminar / retreat that will run from 8:30 am  
until 11:30 am. This is  for both club         
Membership Chairs and those that would like 
to attend. 
 
The other is this great and unique opportunity 
to attend the Saturday luncheon where the 
Keynote Speaker will be this year’s RI      
President, Ron Burton starting at 12 Noon. 
 
We are pleased to offer many of you this rare 
chance to hear and to possibly meet 
our Rotary International President, Ron, in 
person so close to home. And after the 
Luncheon you are invited to stay and enjoy 
both the large House of Friendship and the 
afternoon programs.  
 
You can attend either or both events*    (Click 
Here To Register) 
 
If you have questions, please contact PDG 
CarolAnn Jeronimo at ag4ri7640@yahoo.com.  

Continued on page 2 Continued on page 3 

Index 
Pg 3:   End Polio 
Pg 5:   Email Scams 
Pg 8:   RLI 
Pg 9:   Canada Flood 
 Victims 
Pg 11: Because We     
 Can and We   
 Care 
Pg 12: Membership 
Pg 13: Club News 
Pg 15: Did You Know? 
Pg 16: District  
 Committee  
 Reports 

http://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=6ab255c8-544f-429e-b3f8-7bc0ccf09c2f
http://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=6ab255c8-544f-429e-b3f8-7bc0ccf09c2f
mailto:ag4ri7640@yahoo.com


we serve.  
 

When the people we are in contact with, in the various facets of our 
life count on us as persons of integrity, fair, friendly, good-willed 
and seeking to be beneficial to all concerned, we are                   
communicating Rotary. It is the high ethical standards that form the 
foundation for our relationships with others that sets us apart from 
other service organizations. It is not just helping people in need, it 
is how and why we are doing it.  
 
In order to get the message out as to whom and what we are, we 
need for people in our community to know that we are Rotarians. If 
we want people to know we are a fan of a sports team, we wear a 
cap, a sweatshirt, jacket, pins, logos or a tattoo (at least some    
people do, not me). We put decals on our cars, flags at our house 
and purchase blankets, aprons, BBQ utensils, bottle openers, etc. to 
show our pride and loyalty to our team.  
 
Why not do the same for a team that doesn’t have losing seasons, 
doesn’t pay its members with multi-million dollar contracts, and 
doesn’t charge its fans outrageous prices for ball park food, snacks, 
and drinks. A team that places their service above self as it strives 
not to entertain, but to do good in the world. All these visible     
symbols identifying us as Rotarians are easily accessible and range 
from a few cents to a few dollars.  
 
So as we engage ourselves in Rotary each day in our life, and     
people recognize us for our integrity, fairness, goodwill, friendship 
and concern for others, they will associate that character with      
Rotary. Don’t wear the Rotary symbols only at a Rotary meeting or 
event. Be Rotary proud, encouraging others to want to be part of the 
team. A team that does good in the community and the world,       
because; We Can and WE Care.                

DG Frank 

Frank Talk  continued 
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www.rotarydistrict7430.org 

Friends  
of D7430: 

www.hatborofed.com 

www.bucknolisicky.com 

 

YTD 6-30-13  Giving to Annual Fund 

186 D7430  ROTARIANS REACHED THEIR NEXT PAUL 

HARRIS LEVEL DURING THIS ROTARY YEAR. 

http://www.rotarydistrict7430.org/
http://www.hatborofed.com
http://www.bucknolisicky.com


* This would be a wonderful and unique Club Road Trip where you 
and a few of your fellow club members could carpool and enjoy! 

Membership Retreat…. Tickets: $15/ea. 
Lunch with RI President Ron Burton….. Tickets: $45/ea. 

  
September 21st, 2013 

Crowne Plaza, Cherry Hill, NJ    
  

Membership Retreat ticket holders are encouraged to attend the RI 
President’s luncheon. 

All ticket holders are invited to attend any plenary or break-out   

session in the 

Saturday afternoon program.  

Zone Lunch Invitation   continued 

Rotary and Gates Foundation Extend Fundraising 
Agreement to End Polio 

New match arrangement could raise $525 million for 
global eradication effort 

 
Rotary International and the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation        
announced an extension of their existing fundraising partnership 
that could generate up to $525 million in new money for polio     
eradication as the global effort to end this crippling disease enters 
its critical endgame phase. 
 
Under the new agreement, announced before an audience of more 
than 20,000 Rotary members from 160 countries gathered in Lisbon 
for the humanitarian group’s annual convention, the Gates       
Foundation will match 2 for 1 every new dollar Rotary commits to 
polio eradication up to $35 million per year through 2018. 
 
“When Rotarians combine the passion for service along with the 
power of a global network, you are unstoppable, and the Gates 
Foundation is proud to partner with you,” said Gates Foundation 
CEO Jeff Raikes. “We will combine the strength of Rotary’s network 
with our resources and together with the other partners in the 
Global Polio Eradication Initiative we will not only end a disease, we 
will change the face of public health forever.” 
 
Rotary and the Gates Foundation have partnered on polio          
eradication since 2007, when the Gates Foundation gave Rotary a 
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Continued on page 4 

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/SitePages/SitePage.aspx?accountid=50077&pid=81020


$100 million challenge grant for polio eradication, increasing it to 
$355 million in 2009. Rotary agreed to raise $200 million in matching 
funds by June 2012. When the organization achieved its fundraising 
goal six months ahead of schedule, the Gates Foundation granted 
Rotary an additional $50 million.  
 
To date, Rotary clubs worldwide have contributed $1.2 billion to the 
polio eradication effort. 
 
“We’re at a critical point in the fight to end polio,” said Past Rotary 
Vice President John Germ, who leads the organization’s fundraising 
efforts for polio eradication. “We must capitalize on this progress to 
finish the job. We have a robust plan, the tools to reach each child, 
and with funding in place, we can win against this devastating     
disease.  
 
Germ also announced a new contribution of $1 million from Sir 
Emeka Offor, a Nigerian Rotarian and philanthropist, as one of the 
first major gifts to be matched under the new agreement with Gates. 

Rotary and Gates Foundation Extend Fundraising 
Agreement to End Polio  continued 
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Shortly after the 2010 earthquake in Haiti PDG 
Mike McCarthy conducted our annual district 
conference on Royal Caribbean’s cruise ship, 
The Explorer of the Seas. D7430 Rotarians 
purchased, packed and delivered five pallets 
of backpacks for Haitian school students, and 
Royal Caribbean transported them to 
Labadee, Haiti at no charge.  
 
The following year PDG Mike and DGE Bill Jahn traveled to Cape 
Liberty, Bayonne, NJ, and again boarded that ship and met with 
Captain Olav Gunnar Nyseter, the same Captain who took us to Haiti 
in 2010. They presented him with a plaque thanking Royal            
Caribbean for its generosity. 

 
Over the 4

th
 of July, 2013, PDG Bill Palmer with 

his family cruised on that same ship and with the 
same Captain. The D7430 plaque is on full       
display on the wall of the public space on deck 
11 leading to the food. PDG Bill met with Captain 
Olav on the 4

th
 to again say “Thank You” to 

Royal Caribbean from D7430.  

District Rotary Award Travels on Cruise Ship 



2012-13 D7430 Rotarians’ Donations To the Rotary      
Foundation Set a New Record 

 
The latest figures shown by RI:  
** Annual Fund ……………………. ……………..$229,816  
 This the 3

rd
 highest of 21 districts of Zone 32 

 Number of D7430 RCs contributing……44 of 44 
 Per capita giving ………………………… $121 
** Polio/other……………………….……………... $64,387       
** Endowment Fund…………..………………….. $ 4,190   
  
Total Contributions for the 2012-13 year ......... $300,394  

 

This is our highest total contributed to the Annual Fund in the last 5 
years. The per capita is the highest in 7 years. Your increased    
contributions to the RI Annual Fund is a very good thing for our   
future projects within D7430’s control. Thanks everybody! 

   TJ 

Sincere Thanks From PDG Tony 
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Continued on page 6 

Several U.S. Rotarians have recently reported        
receiving an email with the subject line: "Awful 
Trip!!! (Urgent Help Needed)" It fraudulently claims 
to be from RI President Ron Burton, reporting he is 
in Valencia, Spain, and in urgent need of money to 
replace stolen cash, cards, etc. The email was        
apparently sent by an unauthorized access to one of 

his email accounts. RI staff is working to resolve the issue; but 
please be aware the email is a scam.  
 
Also be aware of Facebook pages or other websites using the      
Rotary logo without permission in order to solicit money and imply 
a relationship with Rotary.  
 
Other recent scams include:  

•Fraudulent emails with the subject line "Rotary Membership        

Update" that reports to be from Rotary International asking them to 

update their membership status for the 2013 year by clicking on the 

link supplied in the email. Please be aware that this is a phishing 

scam. Phishing is the criminally fraudulent act of attempting to     

acquire sensitive information such as usernames, passwords, or 

credit card information by masquerading as a trusty source.  

New Email Scams Target Rotarians 



•Several Rotarians have reported receiving a fraudulent email which 
reports to be from an Australian Rotarian stuck in London, England. 
The email claims the individual was robbed at gunpoint while on 
holiday and that she needs money to get home. Other Rotarians 
have reported receiving a similar email sent out in the name of a 
senior Rotary leader, a trustee of The Rotary Foundation, seeking 
money. The email claims that the individual is stuck at an airport 
with lost luggage and needs the cash to get home. Both emails are 
scams.  
 
•An email scam with the subject line "Award Winning Notification 
Final" has targeted Rotarians claiming that they are one of 21     
winners of a promotional program.  
 
• An email scam targeting Rotarians and Rotaractors claims the    
recipient has won hundreds of thousands of Euros through an      
international promotional program conducted by the "Euro-Millones 
Lottery."  
 
•An email scam with the subject line "Dear Award Beneficiary!!!" 
has targeted Rotarians claiming the recipient has won US$500,000 
and two HP laptops from RI.  
 
RI encourages Rotarians and Rotary clubs to avoid becoming      
victims of such scams by deleting any email that appears            
suspicious.  

New Email Scams Target Rotarians continued 
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ROTARY  FOUNDATION GIVING  
 AF  PROGRESS  POLIO ERADICATION 
 
$200K__          $100K__ 
 

$150K__  $  75K__ 
 

$100K__`````  $  50K__ 
 

$ 50K__  $  25K__ 
  

        0__        0__ 

                         

 

     $229.8K                $64.4K 

          As of June 30th RYTD             As of June 30th RYTD                  



U.S. Rotary Clubs pay for insurance!  What does this cover?  
On the 1 July Semiannual Report (SAR), each U.S. Rotary Club in 
our District pays for two different types of liability insurance: 
  1) general liability and  
 2) directors’ and officers’ / employment practices liability.   
 
U.S. Rotarians are highly encouraged to visit the Insurance           
Information Portal to learn about their insurance coverage.  This 
website has the certificate of insurance that U.S. clubs and districts 
can use as proof of insurance.  Also, this site has useful information 
to help ensure safe and successful events and activities.  
 
Please note that insurance claims are paid by from your                 
assessments collected from US Rotarians.  No doubt, there is        
incentive to make risk management and safety a priority.  Visit the 
Insurance  Information Portal for more information:                    
www.locktonportal.com/sites/rotary/resources  
 Username: Rotarian    
 Password: Resources#1 
Note: Username and password are case-sensitive.  This portal is for 
U.S. Rotary club/district use only.  
 
If there are insurance questions, please feel free to contact the     
insurance broker (Lockton) at 1-800-921-3172 or                              
rotary@lockton.com or Rotary’s Risk Management at                     
insurance@rotary.org. 
 

Please note that the annual insurance update will be sent to U.S. 

club and district officers this September.  

Liability Insurance Program 

US Rotary Club & District 
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    USED  CELL  PHONES  WANTED 
The Bushkill Inn is the site of our May 2014 District Conference. 
They have asked us to donate our used cell phones. They, in turn, 
will donate 30 tickets to visit Bushkill Falls for our Youth Ex-
change students to use. So please start collecting the cell phones. 
Please give the phones – and their charge cords - that you collect 
to DG Frank upon the occasion of his visit.  
 
Sue DePaul (Harleysville RC) will be holding and delivering the 
phones on behalf of Rotary.  If you would like to contact Sue about 
future donations please call her at 215-896-9324. 

http://www.locktonportal.com/sites/rotary/resources
mailto:rotary@lockton.com
mailto:insurance@rotary.org


D7430 Conference May 2-4, 2014  
 

DG Frank & Jean and their Team invite you to    
register now for next year’s Conference at Bushkill 
Falls, which promises to be A Rotary Celebration, 
Full of Inspiration & Great Fellowship oh and let’s 

not forget lots of Fun!  

Including……………  
 

Plus lots more …...................... check the district   website for 
more details (Click Here) or speak with DG Frank as he does 
his club visits  
 

    * Register before December 31st and receive a    
Special Early Booking Discount * 
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Rotary Leadership Institute 

REGISTER NOW!!!! 
www.rlinea.com  

  
The Rotary Leadership Institute 

October 5, 2013 
7:30 am – 3:30 pm 

Radisson Hotel 
King of Prussia, PA 

 
Learn more about Rotary, engage in interactive discussions with fellow 

Rotarians, and enjoy the fellowship with those Rotarians who have made 
a difference in their communities.  Your participation is guaranteed to 

make your club stronger. 
 

For more information contact: 
Linda Young 

Lryoung2011@gmail.com 
610-392-6864  

  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/portal/SitePages/SitePage.aspx?accountid=50086&pid=80846
http://www.rlinea.com
mailto:Lryoung2011@gmail.com


 

Page 9 Volume 1, Issue 2 

 

Assistance Needed for Alberta, Canada Flood Victims 

Support is needed for the great challenges facing Albertans in     
District 5360 as a result of the recent Flood Disaster. The floods 
came fast and furious and effected communities along a 300 km  
watershed from the mountains to the Saskatchewan border. Major 
damage was done in several communities including Canmore,    
Calgary, High River, Medicine Hat, two First Nations Communities 
and lesser damage in other communities.  
 
The challenge of rebuilding lives and communities will remain when 
the emergency aid workers complete their work and leave these   
areas. We believe this is where Rotary will have an important and 
ongoing role. While we may not have the resources to rebuild 
houses we do have the ability and resources to help rebuild lives 
and communities. Many of our clubs do great work around the 
world but it is now time to turn inward and, out of necessity, to do 
more of that good work at home. 
 
The following link will allow you to make an on line donation:   
http://goo.gl/VGVBO 
 
Or checks can be made payable to “Calgary West Rotary - District 
5360 Flood Relief”. Please mail checks to the address included on 
the attached form. 
 

Canadian Income tax receipts will be provided for all donations $25 

and over. 

Continued on page 10 

NEW  POLIO  CASES-July 24th 

In the 3 endemic countries: 

2013 YTD  59 

2012 YTD   95     Down  38 % 

________________ 

in non-endemic countries 

2013 YTD   81 

2012 YTD    5     Up 1500 % 

http://goo.gl/VGVBO
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Some days, you're the dog; 

Some days you're the       

hydrant. 



D7430 2013 - 14   

Good Things 

From the Emmaus Trumpet: 
      Last week we learned about our two local libraries: Emmaus and 
Lower Macungie. We are supporting both libraries this year: with Emmaus 
we have contributed $200 to purchase a rocking chair used for reading; 
for Lower Macungie we have contributed $500 to support the summer  
children’s reading program. 
      This past year, our club has been involved in supporting many        
projects—thanks to all of our club members.  Let’s look at some of the 
things that we have contributed to (Not even counting our volunteer     

projects) 

Polio Plus: $2,000 
International Projects: 
                Shelter Box: $2,000 
                Friendship Exchange: $1,000 
                Rotaplast: $1200 
                Rotary Grant: India Neotal Clinic: $6000 
                Vocational Training Team Uganda: Global Grant: $7500 
                      TOTAL: $17,700 
Local Projects: 
                Joint Club District Simplified Grant with 6th Street Shelter: $2,000 
                Emmaus High School Angel Network: $800 
                Lehigh Valley Kids Ethics Conference: $500 
                Legacy Oaks Cancer project: $400  
                Lower Macungie Library:  $500 
                Emmaus Library: $200 
                Emmaus Youth Association: $500 
                Lower Macungie Youth Association: $50           
                From Last year finish Alburtis Hockey rink: $1,000 
                             TOTAL:  $6400 
 
From Our Emergency Funds: 
                Hurricane Sandy Relief: $2500 
                Emmaus Fire Victims Fund:  $500 
                         TOTAL: $3000 
Our Annual Support Programs: 
                Meals on Wheels: $400 
                Rotary Rose Parade: $100 
                Jenn’s House: $500 
                Emmaus Main Street Program: $250 
                Remembrance Garden bricks $310 
                Polio walk Match: $140 
                          TOTAL: $1700 
YOUTH EXCHANGE 
                      INGOING/OUTBOUND/CAMP NEIDIG: $2500 APPROX. 
                      SCHOLARSHIPS PAID OUT JULY, 2013 
 
To all of  this we must add all of the volunteer project hours that we have 
contributed. 

Because We Can...And We Care 
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On August 22nd, the Philadelphia Phillies will sponsor their 29th  
annual Strike-Out Hunger game at Citizens Bank Park. Proceeds of 
ticket sales for the game will benefit Rotary International's          
foundation. Tickets are $20 each and we're asking for your support 
once again this year. Contact is Marv Axler at                    
marvin@cmi-direct.com. 

Strike Out Hunger Phillies Game 

Membership 
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Tips this Month: 
Provide new members with accurate information before 
they join. This can prevent them from leaving the club. 

Inviting people who are not prospective members to 

come to    meetings can be good PR. They may have an 

interest in joining    Rotary some time later.   

GOLF  OUTING 
October 14th  --  District 

Foundation Golf Outing, at 

Brookside CC in Pottstown 

Q: What do cats eat for 
breakfast?  

A: Mice Krispies! 

mailto:marvin@cmi-direct.com


Continued on page 14 

Rotary Club of Norristown 2013 Clambake & Picnic 

Bethlehem 
19-year-old Jordan Spieth wins John Deere Classic 
Congratulations to Bethlehem RC’s proud grandfather, DON 
SPIETH! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jordan Spieth fires a fist pump after winning the John Deere Classic 
on Sunday, July 14

th
 in Silvis, Ill. Spieth defeated Zach Johnson and 

David Hearn on the fifth hole of a playoff. 
 
Spieth started the final round six shots back, and promptly bogeyed 
the first hole. But he birdied five of the last six. The last one was 
that 44-foot bunker shot. He hit it thin, but it took one bounce, hit 
the pin and dropped into the hole. 

Club News 
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Morrisville-Yardley 

The First Global Grant application from District 7430 has been 

submitted to RI. Juan Proano of Morrisville-Yardley has             
spearheaded a 3rd project to provide ceramic water filters to       
residents of the slums of Lima, Peru.  The higher threshold for a 
grant project in the New Model led Juan to enlist the support of a 
number of other Clubs in D7430 to replenish the Annual Fund to 
provide DDF for projects in the future.   
 

Bethlehem Morning Star 
Morning Star “Fun Fact”: After 23.5 years, 11 of Morning Star’s 
original charter Members still are active in the club! 
 

Ambler 
Brianna Heffernen (Leslie’s daughter) and Maria Bezares, from 

Santa Cruz, Canary Islands (Spain) were the July 24th speakers. 

Both girls participated in the Rotary Summer Youth  

Exchange Program, where Brianna went and spent a 

month with Maria and her family in Santa Cruz, and Maria is now 

here with the Heffernen family for a month.  What a wonderful and 

exciting opportunity that Rotary provides for youth from different 

cultures to become life-long friends. 

 

 
 

Club News  continued 
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Publicize What You Are Doing 
DG Frank’s 2013-14 monthly newsletters will tell your 
stories. Just send them — with pertinent photos — by 

the 20th of each month to: 

bill966@ptd.net     PDG Bill Palmer, Editor 

tonyjannetta@aol.com  PDG Tony, Associate Editor 

andreadolak@gmail.com     Andrea Dolak, Publisher 

mailto:bill966@ptd.net
mailto:tonyjannetta@aol.com
mailto:andreadolak@gmail.com


Youth Service:  The Easton Rotary-sponsored children’s ID     

program at the Miracle League was a big hit with the families. Child 
specific data including age, height, weight, physical or mental    
challenges, medical needs, and fingerprints were fed into a        
computer. Photographs were taken as well as voice recordings.  
 
The information was then burned onto a CD which was presented to 
the parents. The CD can be given to the police if the child ever is 
missing. The police can then instantly transmit the  information 
throughout their network in an effort to locate the missing child. 
CDs were made for 32 children. 

__________________________________________________________ 

 

The Reading Rotary Club was chartered on Dec 1
st

 1913 and was the 
88

th
 ever RC and is 100 years old this year, The Allentown Rotary 

Club celebrates its 100
th

 birthday on June 1, 2014. The Easton      

Rotary Club celebrates its 100
th

 in 2015 

 
 

You can get a letter signed by the RI president to mark a special 
club member’s achievement to recognize the years in Rotary or   
outstanding years of perfect attendance from  
susan.schmidt@rotary.org  who is our RI contact for club and dis-

trict support…….please allow 6-8 weeks to process. 

 

 

The first Club in Pennsylvania was the RC of Philadelphia  # 19 

chartered in November 1910. 

 

You can save $100!!! per couple (here*)  off next year District Con-

ference if you register before December 31
st

 2013. 

*http://www.clubrunner.ca/portal/SitePages/SitePage.aspx?

accountid=50086&pid=80846. 

__________________________________________________________ 

 

All the training dates are listed (here*) to help all our incoming club 
presidents-elect fit them into their busy schedules for 13/14 .  
*http://www.clubrunner.ca/portal/Events/EVPEventDetails.aspx?

Did You Know? 
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http://www.clubrunner.ca/portal/SitePages/SitePage.aspx?accountid=50086&pid=80846
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http://www.clubrunner.ca/portal/Events/EVPEventDetails.aspx?


Each month we will give you a snapshot of what our   
committees are working on.  And if you would either like 
to know more or would like to join or be more involved 

with that committee,  please contact its chair. 

 

 

Fund Raising – Total Contributions for the 2012-13 RY  .... all 44 

clubs were contributors .....$297,467.  

Events –  Strike Out Hunger date is Thursday August 22nd against 

the Colorado Rockies. The Foundation Seminar will be a joint event 

again with District 7450. 

Grants – District Grants:  Notifications on 13-14 projects have gone 

out to Clubs.   

Global Grants:  There are 5 projects and $38,777 DDF          

obligated (of $74,232 DDF available for matching). 

Contact Chair PDG Mike McCarthy at 

mccarthy_misty03@comcast.net. 

 

 

DMC Terry Reed still is seeking several members to round out the 

committee.    Contact Chair Terry Reed at terry.reed731@gmail.com. 

At their July meeting Chair Patti 

thanked all the committee for their 

hard work in 12/13 and reviewed last year before moving on to 

the Calendar for 13-14 and planning events for this coming 

year.  Final plans are being made for both the 13 outbound 

and also the 12 inbounds our District will be hosting this year.  

 

District Committee Reports   
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Continued on page 17 

Foundation: 
MAKE YOUR PLANS NOW TO BE 

PART OF 
THE ANNUAL D7430 FOUNDATION 

SEMINAR 

Membership: The July issue of “Club Builder” is    
available.   
There is a 3 hour Membership training 
seminar available in September at the 
Zone Institute in Cherry Hill, NJ. 

Youth Exchange: 

mailto:mccarthy_misty03@comcast.net
mailto:terry.reed731@gmail.com
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Data/7430/HTML/203898/ClubBuilder713.pdf


Inbound host family orientation is being held on July 31. The        
Rebound Picnic (when we get to hear from our outbounds about 
their year abroad) is being held on Aug 11

th
. And the date for       

Outbound interviews for 14/15 has been set for Nov 17th. 

Please contact chair Patti (pattismith0221@gmail.com) or visit the 
YEP website at www.rotary7430yep.org for more details and full   

calendar of events for the year.      

If you would like a club presentation or you would like to be more 
involved in youth exchange please contact Chair Patti at               

pattismith0221@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

Rotaplast:   Rotaplast plans to develop a list of low, medium, and 
high resource sites for missions to address long term sustainability 
of work in areas of need. The committee is considering partnering 
with Rotaplast International and pursue a Global Grant to sustain 

this work in Colombia. 

We are looking for committee members to assume roles of         

committee chair and auction chair.   

The Rotary On-Air Auction this year is scheduled for December 7, 
2013.  All proceeds will benefit Rotaplast. Committee members are 
scheduling their club visits to be completed by September.  The 
Goal is to have the majority of auction items in hand well in           

advance. 

D7430 will participate and commit to the Pereira, Colombia mission 
on September 14-28, 2014.  Coast. Contact Chair Linda Young at  

lryoung2011@gmail.com. 

ShelterBox:. 'ShelterBox always is looking for additional volunteers 
to be part of the district/regional team to give presentations and    
facilitate events. Contact Chair Allan Syphers at                          

ASArchitect@aol.com. 

District Committee Reports  continued 
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Continued on page 18 

Interact: Recruiting additional committee     
members. Contact Chair PDG Bill Jahn 
at billjahn7430@gmail.com. 

Camp Neidig 2014 is already being planned. Campers 
from the 2013 weekend are available for RC programs. 
Contact Co-Chair Wendy Body at wgbody@butz.com. 

Camp Neidig (RYLA): 

mailto:pattismith0221@gmail.com
http://www.rotary7430yep.org
mailto:pattismith0221@gmail.com
mailto:lryoung2011@gmail.com
mailto:ASArchitect@aol.com
mailto:billjahn7430@gmail.com
mailto:wgbody@butz.com


Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI):. The annual sessions 
D7430      Rotarians tend to  populate is in King of  
Prussia on Saturday, October 5

th
. Registration is    

available on-line at www.rlinea.com  Contact Chair, Linda Young at  
lryoung2011@gmail.com. 
 

4  Way Test Speech Contest: Plans are underway to     

involve even more D7430 RCs in this marvelous           

experience for HS students.  Contact Chair is Joe        

Wynands at Joe.Wynands@susquehanna.net. 

Friendship Exchange: The Exchange with Western  

Canada is      confirmed-- their dates for coming here 

will be September 18- through 29/30, 2013. Our            

reciprocal exchange with them will be early June, 2014. 

Chair Cindy Hornaman at hornamca@ptd.net 

 District Website:  PDG Tony still is looking to hire a site             

Webmaster. TJ’s e-mail is tonyjannetta@aol.com 

Rotaract: Efforts will renew in August as universities      
reopen.     Contact Chair is David Kaplan at                      

rotary@davidskaplan.com. 

District Newsletter:   Feedback is welcome, as are your articles.   

Contact PDG Bill Palmer at bill966@ptd.net. 

District Committee Reports  continued 
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Q: What do you get if you divide the circumference of a 
pumpkin by its diameter?  

A: PUMPKIN PI  

mailto:lryoung2011@gmail.com
mailto:Joe.Wynands@susquehanna.net
mailto:hornamca@ptd.net
mailto:tonyjannetta@aol.com
mailto:rotary@davidskaplan.com
mailto:bill966@ptd.net


 

Rotary “Alphabet Soup” 
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AG  Assistant Governor 

 

AF  Annual Fund 

 

ARC  Area Rotary   

  Coordinator 

 

ARRFC Assistant Rotary  

  Regional Foundation 

  Coordinator 

 

COG  Council of   

  Governors 

 

COL  Council on   

  Legislation 

 

DG  District Governor 

 

DGE  District Governor- 

  Elect  

 

DGN  District Governor  

  Nominee 

 

DGND  DGN Designate 

 

Dg  District Grant 

 

DT  District Trainer 

 

DTA   District Training                 

  Assembly 

 

EREY  Every Rotarian,  

  Every Year      

             (contribution  to AF) 

 

FAC  Foundation Area  

  Coordinator 

 

GG  Global Grant 

GSE  Group Study Exchange 

MOP  Manual of Procedure 

 

PDG  Past District Governor 

 

PETS  Presidents-Elect  

  Training Seminar 

 

PHS  Paul Harris Society 

 

PRID  Past RI Director 

 

PRIP  Past Rl President 

 

PRIVP  Past RI Vice-President 

 

RI  Rotary International 

 

RID  RI Director 

 

RIDE  RI Director-Elect 

 

RIDN  RI Director-Nominee 

 

RRIMC Regional RI   

  Membership Zone  

  Coordinator 

 

RYLA  Rotary Youth Leader-

ship   Award (Camp Neidig) 

 

TRF  The Rotary Foundation 

 

TTRF  Trustee, TRF 

 

VTT  Vocational Training 

Team 

 

WCS  World Community   

  Service 

 

YEP  Youth Exchange      

  Program 



DISTRICT CALENDAR 
Aug 22  --  Strike Out Hunger at the Phillies vs. Colorado  
  Rockies 
Sep 28  --  Joint Foundation Seminar in Kulpsville. 
Oct 5     --  Rotary Leadership Institute in King of Prussia 
Oct 14   --  District Golf Outing at Brookside CC in Pottstown 
Nov 3    --  Yvette M. Palmer Purple Pinkie 5K at DeSales       
  University 
Nov 3    --  Rotary at the U.N. in NYC 
Nov 17  --  Interviews for Youth Exch. Outbound students for Fall 2014 
Dec 7    --  Rotaplast On-Air Auction 
Dec 21  --  Interviews for DG Candidates for RY 2016-17 

 

 

CLUB  EVENTS 

 

Sept 10
th
  --  6th Annual Emmaus RC Golf Tournament at Brookside 

Country Club in Macungie, PA 

Events Calendar 
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A neutron walks 
into a bar and asks 

"how much for a 
beer?" 

 
The bartender 

says, "for you?, 

 no charge." 


